

Robert L. Barchi, President

October 30, 2018

Ms. Mary Mickelsen
Executive Secretary University Senate
Rutgers, The State University of New Jersey
ASB III, Suite 110
Cook/Douglass Campus

Dear Ms. Mickelsen:

I am writing to amend the attachment to my November 28, 2016 response to the University Senate's April 2016 report and recommendations on Charge A-1603, Evaluation of Administrators Part II: Evaluation of Chancellors.

The attachment, titled 'Process for the Evaluation of Chancellors,' is the document that I would like to amend slightly. The revised process includes two minor changes:

- 1) It makes explicit that while a survey of constituents is required as part of the evaluation process, other methods of information gathering are both allowed and encouraged, as appropriate; and
- 2) It charges the evaluation committee with preparing a non-confidential summary of the findings that will be distributed to the unit faculty and other members of the campus community.

The revised document is attached, and I ask that you share this second response letter and the revised process with the members of the University Senate and post it to the Senate website. Thank you very much for your attention to this matter.

Robert Barchi

## Attachment

Cc: Nancy Cantor, Chancellor, Rutgers University–Newark
Phoebe Haddon, Chancellor, Rutgers University–Camden
Barbara Lee, Senior Vice President for Academic Affairs
Christopher Molloy, Interim Chancellor, Rutgers University–New Brunswick
Brian Strom, Chancellor, Rutgers Biomedical and Health Sciences, and Executive Vice
President for Health Affairs